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Cameras always in reach
Guests from Taiwan visit the region.

More intense than the young Taiwanese one cannot learn about a country: 25 students from Taipei live for two weeks with the families of their exchange partners of the Graf-Eberhard-Gymnasium.

The two worlds of the exchange partners could not be more different: There, the lively million-metropolis Taipei, the people live at close quarters, often in rather small flats. And here, blossoming landscape, silence, lots of space and after all little villages with big houses for the family.
No wonder that at the reception of the town for the students from Taipei Elmar Rebmann speaks of a cultural shock – a positive one, as he emphasizes: “This is the nice aspect to learn through an exchange about another culture and to get involved in in, the mayor said.
The half-timbered houses around the market square, the narrow church alley, the little pictures in the town hall, but also little things like the little sheep given to the students as a gift or the floridity at the market fountain: The young guests from Taipei put everything on their digital cameras, no details is left out. But not only these memories will form them in their future, mayor Elmar Rebmann is sure about – through their intensive immersion into the foreign world also their awareness will change: “We have to open ourselves to a globalized world,” he explained. “We all have the same problems which have to be tackled together.” This would be much easier when you know each other and have developed a mutual understanding. Anyway in times of social networks it is easy to stay in contact: “I would be pleased, of this was the case.”
For the third time Graf-Eberhard-Gymnasium (GEG) offers in cooperation with two elite schools in Taipei – boys and girls visit separate institutions – the possibility of an exchange between continents. After a slow start the interest in the offer is now very big: “The first two years we had to fight a little bit,” teacher Susanne Müller admits. “But now we are overwhelmed by the interest.” 25 GEG-students from grade 10 take part in the Taiwan-exchange, in the year before there had been eleven: “This is a quarter of the whole year 10,” Susanne Müller says. On the one hand the offer is established, some parents’ skepticism from the beginning has been dispersed by the two successful journeys: “We also have made the exchange more known, for example through an exhibition.”
The result has virtually overwhelmed the responsible teacher-team Susanne Müller and Eva Zick, with Judith Huff another colleague has been brought on board. According to Susanne Müller, especially in Taipei it will be a challenge to move around with such a large group. But the journey to Taipei at the end of October is still far away, currently the guests from Far East fully enjoy their two-week stay in Bad Urach and its vicinity: Besides lots of culture – the town concert and the GEG theatre performance are on the programme – they went to Constance and Stuttgart, also a basketball tournament and hiking tours are organized, they received lessons in selected subjects and visited ElringKlinger. “The programme is a mix of down to earth aspects, economy and education,” Eva Zick says.
